
 

Complaints 
 
If you think that the Police and Crime Commissioner has failed to supply information in accordance 
with the publication scheme, then you should write in the first instance, to the: 
 
Chief Executive, OPCC – West Mercia, PO Box 487, Shrewsbury, SY2 6WB 
 
The PCC will aim to deal with your complaint within 10 working days. If you are dissatisfied with the 
response you can ask for the matter to be internally reviewed. Internal reviews will be completed 
promptly and a response given to you within 20 working days of your further request. 
  
If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied, then you can complain to the Information 
Commissioner (Office of the Information Commissioner), Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF). 
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WEST MERCIA PCC: DISCLOSURE LOG 

RESPONSE TO REQUEST 
 
 
Reference:  FOI Request 2015-117 
Date of response: 15 March 2016 
 
 
FOI Query 
 
For each financial year since the position was created how much has the Office of Police 
and Crime Commissioner had to pay out in fines as a result of parking tickets issued to 
company cars?  
 
Response 
 
The Office if the Police and Crime Commissioner has paid out £0 in parking tickets on 
company cars. The OPCC does not operate a company car scheme as such but does 
employees do have the use of two pool cars. The organisation's policy on the use of the 
pool cars states that: The driver is liable for any parking fines, speeding tickets, clamping 
fees or offences. Therefore the OPCC would not pay for any parking tickets. 
 


